LAKEWOOD PARKS & RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday September 29, 2020 - 5:30 PM

Zoom Meeting

CALL TO ORDER
Jason Gerwen called the meeting to order at 5:32 p.m.

ATTENDANCE

PRAB Members Present: Jason Gerwen, Vito lacobazzi, Sylvia Allen, Alan Billingsley, Susan
Dellinger, Michael Lacadie

Youth Council: Arianie Esperon, Micah Kim-absent, Carly Sherman

Staff Present: Mary Dodsworth — Director, Nikki York — Office Assistant

Council Liaison: Linda Farmer

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Vito lacobazzi moved and Michael Lacadie seconded the motion to
approve the minutes of the July 28, 2020 meeting as written. MPU.

Public Comment: No public comments were received.
NEW BUSINESS:

Introduce New Youth Council Members: Arianie Esperon goes to Clover Park High School.
New to youth council and the area and thought it would be a great way to meet people. Carly
Sherman is sophomore at Lakes High School. Attended the youth summit and wanted to get

involved. The board welcomed the new youth council members.

Park Code Update — Motorized vehicles in City Parks: Mary Dodsworth recapped last
meetings discussion and research. Mary reviewed the recommended changes to the code. The
board members seemed pleased with the recommended updates. Alan Billingsley moved to
approve the memo as written to council. Vito lacobazzi seconded. MPU

Directors Report: Mary Dodsworth reviewed the Directors Report including, Capital Projects
updates: Springbrook Park expansion, Clover Creek restoration, Gateways at Berkley and
Woodbrook, Harry Todd Park, Chambers Creek Canyon trail, Edgewater Park, Angle Lane
South, the Pavilion restrooms, Wards Lake, Land and Water Conservation Fund Grants, Seeley
Lake, Service Club sign, American Lake Park shelter and parking lot. Mary has been working on
grants and waiting to hear back on approval. The Farmers Market has been a success and will
be extended for an additional four weeks. One more drive-in movie will be on October 16.
Movie will be Coco. It is almost sold out. COVID-19 mobile testing was done at Fort Steilacoom
Park on September 9t". They will have one each month through the end of the year. Senior
Center is working on virtual programing and keeping a connection with the members. Partners
for Parks is hosting a virtual Walk the Waughop event Oct 4-10%. An info booth will be at the
park on October 11t Mary shared a video that will be used to promote the event and Partners
for Parks. Holiday Reverse Parade will be happening at Colonial Plaza on December 12th,

Board Comments: None



NEXT MEETING: The next PRAB meeting is scheduled for Tuesday October 27, 2020 at 5:30
p.m. This will be a virtual Zoom Meeting.

ADJOURNMENT: Jason Gerwen adjourned the meeting at 6:11 p.m.
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